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Newsletter 05 6th October 2023 

Week 5 

Welcome to this week’s newsletter.  
 
This week we supported MacMillan coffee morning, with our Yr6, Yr5 and School  
Council hosting. Thank you to all those who donated cakes and helped, we are very 
grateful for all the support for such a worthy charity. The Yr5 and Yr6 children have 
been carrying out research and writing some very emotive pieces of writing around the 
subject. 
  
We have been working really hard to organise the development of the forest area for all 
our children to have greater access to enhance their learning. Miss Monck is sending 
home a poster tonight to ask for any donations of equipment to help get the project off 
the ground. Please could you also complete the survey that was sent home earlier this 
week to help us ascertain those that have appropriate clothing and footwear. We are 
very excited about this opportunity for the whole school and are grateful for all your 
support. 
  
Wishing you all a wonderful weekend. 
 
Mrs M Munday (Headteacher) 

Important Dates 

12th October   Orange Class Swimming Wk 1 of 5 

16th October   Tempest Photography - Individual Photographs 

20th October   TL Productions - Order delivery to school  

20th October   School breaks up for half term 

30th October   Children return to school 

31st October   Deadline for Secondary School places 

 

http://www.beaupreprimary.co.uk


Above and Beyond  

Above and Beyond this week goes to Ella in Orange Class for her 

enthusiasm and dedication to recent topic work.  

 

Well done! 

Awards and Celebrations 

1st  Kingfishers 

2nd   Swans 

3rd  Cranes 

4th   Marsh Harriers 

Attendance 

Our attendance figures for the week ending Friday 29th September are as 
follows:          

Gold   Rainbow  100%       

Silver  Blue   97.83% 

Bronze Purple   95.20% 

 

The winner of the 100% attendance prize for week ending Friday 29th    

September is  Lilly in Blue Class. 
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News 

MacMillan Events at Beaupre 

 

Beaupre’s Year 5 and 6 decided to spend a week collaboratively learning - with the theme   
being based around MacMillan and the support that they provide for families coping with 

Cancer. 

 
Although it was a little bit of a squish, both Upper Key Stage 2 year groups kick-started 

their learning by spending the Monday researching MacMillan Cancer Support together and 
were able to produce information leaflets all about this charity. 

MacMillan Coffee Morning 

On Tuesday 3rd October, Beaupre opened it’s doors to welcome members of community to 

their MacMillan Coffee morning.  The event was hosted by our Year 5 and 6 children with 
members of the school council from across the school in attendance.  Our children were 

able to share their knowledge about MacMillan and the vital work that they do with visitors, 

as well as enjoying cakes and biscuits and most importantly making lots of money for this   
crucial charity. 

 

 



 

Sincere thanks to all who supported this event by attending, donating and purchasing 
cakes!   



Staff ‘Bake Off’ 

 

Staff were invited to compete in a staff ‘bake off’ to see whose creation would be deemed a 

winner!  With 11 entries, it was a hard task for the judges: Mrs Whyatt (our school chef) and 
our two Year 6 School Councillors (Connie and Jack).  Judging was based on both taste and 

presentation. 

   

After much deliberation, Mrs Secker was deemed the winner, with Mrs Shinn achieving      
second place and Ms Nicolas coming a close third.   

Huge congratulations to our winners and a big ‘thank you’ to all those who entered. 

    

With entry fees and the selling of these cakes, again we were able to increase the amount that 
we could raise for MacMillan. 

Guess the number of Colin the Caterpillar Faces 

Guests at the coffee morning were given the opportunity to guess the number of Colin the 
Caterpillar faces on a poster for a suggested donation of £2.  There were many close             

estimates, however, the winner was James Stott (Junior) who correctly guessed with 121 faces.  
He received a box of chocolates as a prize, which were kindly donated by Outwell Post Office. 

 

Despite having to wait for the grass to dry - following the previous evening’s downpour, Years 5 



Mile for MacMillan 

Despite having to wait for the grass to dry - following the previous evening’s downpour, Years 
5 and 6 completed a charity run for MacMillan.  With a £1 entry fee, the children ran, jogged 

or walked around the school field (6 times) to raise even more money for MacMillan. 

A well-deserved sit down was needed afterwards for most participants, however, there 
were one or two children who ran extra laps for fun! 



Further Collaborative Learning Opportunities 

Further learning opportunities will be based around the genre diary entries, considering 

Cancer survivors’ testimonials, as well as producing news report videos and newspaper 
articles about their thought-provoking week of learning. 

Next week, a representative from Queen Elizabeth Hospital in Kings Lynn has kindly 
agreed to come and give a talk to Years 5 and 6 to further embed their learning about 

and understanding of Cancer. 

 

Fundraising Efforts 

A grand total of £320 was raised by Beaupre Community Primary School for MacMillan 
Cancer Support. 



Rainbow Class 
 
Rainbow Class children joined 108,000 other children, from around the world, to take 
part in a live lesson on Wednesday hosted by the NFU. The theme was Thali Harvest 
and Rayeeta, the special guest Indian chef, cooked Palak Paneer. Before the lesson we 
tasted some of the ingredients that the presenters were going to use in a recipe. We 
tasted chives, spinach, ginger biscuits and paneer cheese. We discussed, as a class, 
what each item looked like, smelt like, how it felt and what it tasted like. We submitted 
lots of question and Lexi P’s question was read out on live TV and our school got a   
mention. “How do you become a farmer?” We were told that you could start working at 
the weekends on a farm and you could even do a farming course at college or university. 
We followed the life cycle of onions and spinach and were shown round a dairy farm to 
see all the robots used in modern dairy farming. 
 
If you would like to make a Palak Paneer at home, please click on the link below for the 
recipe 
 
 
 

 
 https://livestream.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/09/Rayeesas-secret-recipe-Palak-

Paneer.pdf 



Purple Class 

Purple Class have borrowed REAL Stone Age artefacts from Wisbech Museum and 

used our detective skills and knowledge of the Stone Age to infer what they were all 

used for. After using our detective skills, we learnt about their real use during the Stone 

Age. I was very impressed with their knowledge of the Stone Age and their care when 

handling such wonderful artefacts. 

 

 



Parent Consultations 

Parent/carer consultations will take place the last week before        

October half term.  These will again be held face-to-face in school.   

Monday 16th October  3.30pm—6.20pm Rainbow, Red, Blue, Green,        

             Orange and Yellow 

Monday 16th October  3.30pm– 5.20pm Purple Class 

Tuesday 17th October  3.30pm—6.20pm Rainbow, Red, Blue, Green,        

             Orange and Yellow 

Friday 20th October   3.30pm  - 6.20pm Purple Class  

  Appointments still available. 

If you have not done so already, please book your parents evening slot by calling the school 

office on 01945 772439. 

School Mid-Term Reports (prior to parents evening) 

School reports will be handed to parents next week at school collection time.  

If you are unable to collect the report in person, it will be held in the school office for you to  

collect at a later date, in person.  

If you would like someone else to collect it, on your behalf, please email the office on                                     

office@beaupre.cambs.sch.uk to give permission for who you would like to collect it. 

If you are a non-resident parent and require a separate copy of your child’s school report, 

please contact the school office by telephone or email on  office@beaupre.cambs.sch.uk to  

arrange this. 

School Photographs 

Tempest Photography will be in school on Monday 16th October to take                     

individual photos of the children.  

If your child has PE on a Monday, please ensure they come into school 

in their school top and jumper with their PE tops in a bag.  
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Dates for your diary -  New events shown in bold 
2023/2024  

w/c 9th October Mid –term Reports go out to parents 

12th October Orange Class Swimming Wk 1 of 5 

16th October Tempest Photography - Individual Photographs 

16th October Parent/carer consultations 3.30pm-6.30pm 

17th October Parent/carer consultations 3.30pm-6.30pm 

20th October TL Productions - Order delivery to school  

20th October Parent/carer consultations 3.30pm-6.30pm (Purple Class only) 

20th October School breaks up for half term 

31st October Deadline for Secondary School places 

30th October Children return to school 

10th November School Disco. Details to follow. 

13th November RE/Dance  Workshop  

17th November TL Productions - Last Order date for delivery to school on 19th December 

23rd November Green Class Swimming Wk 1 of 5 

4th December Green Class Trip 

11th December  Flu Immunisations - Sweep Up Session  All Year Groups 

19th December TL Productions - Order delivery to school  

20th December Carol Concert - 9.30am at St Peters Church (Parents Welcome) 

20th December School breaks up for Christmas 

8th January Children return to school 

25th January Purple Class Swimming Wk 1 of 5 

9th February TL Productions - Last Order date for delivery to school on 15th  Feb 

15th February TL Productions - Order delivery to school  

16th February School breaks up for half term 

26th February Children return to school 

27th February Tempest Photography - Class Group Photos 

7th March Blue Class Swimming Wk 1 of 5 

22nd March TL Productions - Last Order date for delivery to school on 28th March 

28th March TL Productions - Order delivery to school  

28th March School breaks up for Easter 

16th April  Children return to school 

25th April Red Class Swimming Wk 1 of 5 

24th May School breaks up for half term 

3rd June Children return to school 

6th June Rainbow Class Swimming Wk 1 of 5 

12th July TL Productions - Last Order date for delivery to school on 18th July 

18th July TL Productions - Order delivery to school  

19th July School breaks up for Summer 


